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Request for Action

File #: 19-1262, Version: 1

Broken Arrow City Council
Meeting of: 10-15-2019

Title:
Consideration, discussion, and possible approval to reject all bids for the construction of
Vandever Park Playground Improvements (Project No. 196025) and find that the best
interests of the Broken Arrow City Council will be served by the rejection

Background:
Vandever Park is located at 1101 W. Ithica St. Broken Arrow, OK. Improvements to this park were included in
the 2014 GO Bond. The firm PDG, LLC was selected to provide the design to update the existing park. The
updates include replacing the existing playground, adding adjacent seating, along with other improvements.

Bid documents were advertised on September 3rd and 10th, 2019. Six responsive bids were received and
opened on October 1, 2019. The lowest responsive bid was from Stronghand, LLC with a Total Base Bid price
of $185,545.62 and Total Additive Alternates price of $23,713.01 for a Total Bid (Base Bid + Additive
Alternates) of $209,258.63. This Base Bid was almost 20% higher than the project budget of $150,950.00. The
Engineer’s Estimate for the Base bid was $150,555.00 and for the Additive Alternates $16,550.00 for a Total
Bid (Base Bid + Additive Alternates) of $167,105.00.

Cost: $0.00

Funding Source: 2014 GO Bond

Requested By: Kenneth D. Schwab, P.E., Assistant City Manager - Operations

Approved By: City Manager’s Office

Attachments: Certified Bid Tabulation
Recommendation:
Reject all bids for the construction of Vandever Park Playground Improvements (Project No. 196025) and find
such action is in the best interests of the Broken Arrow City Council
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